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CIRCULAR NO.2021-04 
TO ALL CLUB SECRETARIES: 
 

Serving of food during Pennant season 
 
 
The Executives of Zone 2 have recommended that no food be served to players during the 
Pennant season due to the current situation regarding COVID. 
 
 
Clubs may do so if they wish by following their COVID Safety Plan regarding Food handling 
 
Any club that will be serving food after matches and is using volunteers to prepare this, are 
encouraged to have their volunteers complete the COVID-19 awareness for food service, which 
can be found by following the link below.   
 
 https://covidaware.instructure.com/enroll/J8BBYH   
 
This awareness training highlights the correct procedures for food preparation with enthesis on 
individual servings and no sharing of condiments (sauce bottles, butter knives, salt and pepper 
shakers etc.)  

 
As a courtesy, the home club should inform visiting clubs if they will or will not be offering and 
serving food.  
 
The Executives are aware that restrictions and guidelines may change at any time.  
 
Please remember this is only our Executive recommendation and it is entirely up your club if 
you wish to serve a meal during the Pennant Season. 
 
Good Bowling in 2021  
Stay Safe 
 
Mark Conway  
NDBA President.   
January 22, 2021.    
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